
Non-Lead Inventory Statement  

 
As required by federal legislation known as the Lead and Copper Rule Revision, the Giles County PSA 
(The PSA) has completed an initial water service line inventory for the county and each of the towns of 
Glen Lyn, Narrows, Pearisburg, Pembroke, and Rich Creek, .  Using historical records review and field 
investigations, the PSA has determined it has no lead or “galvanized requiring replacement” service 
lines in its distribution system. (Galvanized requiring replacement” lines are defined as a galvanized 
service line that is or ever was downstream of a lead service line or is currently downstream of an 
unknown service line.)  This inventory includes any privately-owned or customer-owned service lines. 

The PSA reviewed all applicable sources of information, including: 

• All construction and plumbing codes, permits, and existing records or other documentation 
which indicates the service line materials; 

• All water system records, including distribution system maps and drawings, historical records on 
each service connection, meter installation records, historical capital improvement or master 
plans, and standard operating procedures;  

• All inspections and records of the distribution system that indicate service line material, 
including inspections conducted during normal operations (e.g., checking service line materials 
when reading water meters or performing maintenance activities); 

• Information provided by the property owner/tenant and  
• All previous service line or meter replacements that were conducted.   

In addition to reviewing the above sources of information, The PSA used an alternative method to 
develop the inventory that was approved by the Virginia Department of Health Office of Drinking Water.  

The PSA used the interpolation method. The interpolation method is used when the water utility 
has knowledge that the materials used across the system are similar. Water utilities physically 
verified a percentage of the homes to interpolate or determine the service line material for the 
remaining homes. 

 
All service lines inspected were verified as non-lead. No lead or galvanized requiring replacement 
service lines were identified. 
 
The PSA will continue to document service line material information obtained from normal operations, 
such as service line maintenance or water meter readings, after October 2024 and will update the initial 
inventory accordingly.   

If you have questions regarding the inventory or methods used, please reach out to us at the 
information below. 

Sincerely, 

Giles County PSA 
315 N Main St. Pearisburg, VA 24134 
(540) 921-2525 
 


